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2015 NMRA National Convention Dates and National Train Show Reservations:
2015—Portland, Oregon • August 23–30 • www.nmra2015portland.org 

Train Show Booth Reservations—Susan Straub, Registrar - P.O. Box 1328, Soddy Daisy, TN  37384-1328
423-892-2846 • nmrants@yahoo.com

• 2016—Indianapolis, IN • 2017—Orlando, FL • 2018—Kansas City, MO

Chief  Administrative Officer — 
Jenny Hendricks
P.O. Box 1328
Soddy Daisy, TN 37384-1328  
O: 423-892-2846 Fax: 423-899-4869
e-mail: nmrahq@nmra.org

Library - 423-892-2846 or nmraops@nmra.org

Education Department Manager — 
Bruce De Young
23 Holiday Lane
West Milford, NJ 07480
H: 973-697-8098 C: 201-803-9766
e-mail: educate@hq.nmra.org

Education Department Assistant Manager — 
Nobby Clarke (HO, N)
34 Hopmeadow Court
Northampton, England, NN3 8QG
+44-1604-415020

Howell Day Museum Committee Chair — 
Allen Pollock
PO Box 243
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0243
H: 573-619-8532 
e-mail: museum@hq.nmra.org

Information Technology Department —
Ben Sevier
12793 War Horse St. 
San Diego, CA 92129-2219
(858) 538-9863 
e-mail: itmgr@hq.nmra.org.

Development & Fund Raising Department 
Manager — Alan Anderson
4744 Colander Dr.
West Jordan, UT 84088 H: 801-613-0801
e-mail: fund@hq.nmra.org

Marketing Department — Director VACANT
Marketing Department — VP
Page Martin
PO Box 14789
Long Beach, CA 90853 H: 714-234-4488
e-mail: marketing@hq.nmra.org

Meetings and Trade Show Department 
Manager — Bob Amsler
514 Dover Place
Saint Louis, MO 63111-2338
H: 314-606-6118
Fax: 314-754-2688
e-mail: conv@hq.nmra.org

Publications Department Manager — 
Don Phillips
5381 Heather Cir.
Mason, Ohio 45040-2269
513 226-2233
e-mail: pubs@hq.nmra.org

Australasian Region—David O’Hearn
PO Box 4590, Lake Haven NSW 2263
H: 61 2 4393 9564 M: 61 407 811 577
e-mail president@nmra.org.au

British Region—Mike Arnold 
3 Boxgate, Crowborough
East Sussex, UK TN6 1SF
H: +44 1892 459967
C: +44 07808 323094 
e-mail: brprez@hq.nmra.org.

European Region—Alain KAP, MMR (HO, 
HOn3, On3/30)
Kammerforststrasse 3a
D-54439 SAARBURG, Germany
Phone: +49 6581-603045
Mobile: +352 691-325089

Lone Star Region—Steven Barkley, MMR
2060 Belvedere Drive, Beaumont, TX 77708
e-mail: lsrprez@hq.nmra.org
H: (409) 898-4403

Mid-Central Region—Merlyn A. Jarman
17765 Horizon Way, Lawrenceburg IN 47025
H: (812) 539-3232 
e-mail: mcrprez@hq.nmra.org

Mid-Continent Region—Whit Johnson
1117 E 16th St S Newton, IA 50208-5076
H: (641) 792-0712
e-mail: whitjohnson@mchsi.com
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NMRA Communications Director
VACANT

Standards and Conformance Department
Manager—Didrik A. Voss, MMR (HO)
15226 12th Dr SE 
Mill Creek, WA 98012-3082 
O: 425-337-5222 H: 425-337-7084 
e-mail: tech-chair@hq.nmra.org 

Mid-Eastern Region— P.J. Mattson, MMR
129 East Ave., Swedesboro, NJ, 08085
856-467-0421.  
e-mail: merprez@hq.nmra.org

Midwest Region—Paul Mangan 
6187 Sun Valley Pkwy, Oregon, WI 53574 
H: (608) 835-9577 
e-mail: mwrprez@hq.nmra.org

Niagara Frontier Region—Richard Hatton
205 Country Lane, Stayner ON L0M 1S0
705-428-9997
e-mail: nfrprez@hq.nmra.org

North Central Region—Dave McMullian (HO)
279 S. River Rd., Waterville, OH 43566
H: (419) 878-4888 e-mail: ncrprez@hq.nmra.org

Northeastern Region—George ‘Scooter’ Youst
104 Bent Tree Lane, Baldwinsville, NY 13027
H: (315) 303-0100 e-mail: nerprez@hq.nmra.org

Pacific Coast Region—Pat LaTorres
2081 Horne St., San Leandro, CA 94578
H: (510) 317-7456 e-mail: pcrprez@hq.nmra.org

Pacific Northwest Region—Mike Highsmith
32931 174th Place SE Auburn WA 98092
H: (253) 381-3636 e-mail: pnrprez@hq.nmra.org

Pacific Southwest Region—Carl Heimberger
1256 Old Hickory Road, Corona, CA 92882
H: (951) 256-1319 e-mail: psrprez@hq.nmra.org

Rocky Mountain Region—Gary Myers 
3717 S. Walden St. Aurora, CO 80013-3517
H: (720) 837-4393 e-mail: rmrprez@hq.nmra.org

Southeastern Region—Glen Hall, MMR 
609 Phyllis Street, Pensacola, FL 32503 
H: (850) 982-2795 e-mail: serprez@hq.nmra.org

Sunshine Region—Gilbert Thomas, Jr.
8119 Woodvine Cir., Lakeland, FL 33810 
(863) 412-3090 
e-mail: ssrprez@hq.nmra.org

Thousand Lakes Region—Gerry Miller
1040 Hawkeye Drive, Dubuque, IA 52001
e-mail: tlrprez@hq.nmra.org

Have you changed your address or 
other membership information?

Notify Headquarters 
e-mail: nmrahq@nmra.org

Phone: 423-892-2846 (8am–4pm ET)
Mail: P.O. Box 1328

Soddy Daisy TN 37384-1328 
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NMRA AP Certificate Report 
November 2014
Golden Spike
European Region

Steffen Franger, Ludwigshafen, Germany
Pit Karges, Junglinster, Luxemburg
Jack Treves, Neuilly-sur-Seine, France

Mid-Central Region
John Helton, Louisville, Kentucky
Albert Oswald, Louisville, Kentucky
Charles Shane, Louisville, Kentucky
Steve Zapytowski, Kent, Ohio

Southeastern Region
Dan Berman, Marietta, Georgia
Richard Miller, Gainesville, Florida
Dwight Sedgwick, N. Fort Myers, Florida

Master Builder — Motive Power
Lone Star Region

Jerry Wilson, Kyle, Texas 

Master Builder — Cars
Lone Star Region

Jerry Wilson, Kyle, Texas

Southeastern Region
Howard Garner, Pickens, South Carolina

Master Builder — Scenery
Pacific Northwest Region

Robert Stafford, Marysville, Washington
Tom Hawkins, Anacortes, Washington
Steve Stark, Nanoose Bay, British Columbia 

Mid-Eastern Region
Seth Gartner, Charlotte, North Carolina

Master Builder — Structures
Lone Star Region

Leon Bangma, McKinney, Texas

Pacific Northwest Region
Allen Frasch, Freeland, Washington

Master Builder — Prototype 
Models

Mid-Eastern Region
Seth Gartner, Charlotte, North Carolina

Model Railroad Engineer — Civil
Lone Star Region

Jerry Wilson, Kyle, Texas

Mid-Eastern Region
Seth Gartner, Charlotte, North Carolina

Northeastern Region
David Metal, Melville, New York

Pacific Northwest Region
John White, Anacortes, Washington

Model Railroad Engineer — 
Electrical

Mid-Eastern Region
Seth Gartner, Charlotte, North Carolina

Niagara Frontier Region
Richard Sparrow, Fonthill, Ontario

Pacific Northwest Region
Robert Stafford, Marysville, Washington
Steve Stark, Nanoose Bay, British Columbia

Chief Dispatcher
Pacific Northwest Region

Steve Stark, Nanoose Bay, British Columbia

Association Official
Mid-Continent Region

James Van Delden, Wayne, Nebraska

Pacific Northwest Region
Steve Stark, Nanoose Bay, British Columbia

Rocky Mountain Region
John Griffith, Aurora, Colorado

Association Volunteer
Northeastern Region

Erich Whitney, Derry, New Hampshire

Pacific Northwest Region
Jack Tingstad, Coupeville, Washington
John White, Anacortes, Washington

Model Railroad Author
Lone Star Region

Michael Ross, Ft. Worth, Texas

Mid-Continent Region
Murray Bouschlicher, Iowa City, Iowa

Pacific Northwest Region
Steve Stark, Nanoose Bay, British Columbia

AP QUESTIONS 
If you have questions about the Achievement 
Program or requirements, start with your lo-
cal or Region AP manager. If you still have 
questions, contact Frank Koch at fjkoch@
hotmail.com If you prefer to write, contact 
Frank at 4769 Silverwood Drive, Batavia, 
OH 45103. 

ACHIEVEMENT PROGRAM

MMR Earned

William “Bill” Messecar, MMR #543

Like most of you, my model railroading 
journey began with a Lionel train set 

under the Christmas tree set up by Mom 
and Dad in our St. Louis, Missouri, home 
when I was eight. We moved to Portland, 
Oregon, several years later, and I found an 
interest in building model airplanes. The 

next step in my journey came when I dis-
covered an interesting hobby shop in my 
neighborhood called Vic’s.  At Vic’s, I found 
interesting HO freight kits to build, Model 
Railroader magazine, and a helpful staff to 
answer my questions. MR had many inter-
esting articles on building cars for a dollar, 
as well as structures — I was hooked. 
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After completing high school, I attend-
ed Linfield College, graduating in Math, 
then on to graduate school at Washington 
State and a job at Lockheed California Co. 
in Burbank, California. By this time, I was 
married with a young family and bought a 
house with a garage — perfect for my first 
layout. Again a wonderful hobby shop in 
North Hollywood played a significant role 
in allowing me to interest six other modelers 
in building a layout in my garage. I also began 
traveling to nearby railroad locations to take 
photos of Southern Pacific and Santa Fe. 

When we moved to the East Coast five 
years later, I found new modeling friends 
and the NMRA. I first met Bob Arnold, 
who had built a wonderful large layout in his 
basement designed for operation. Bob was 
a WWII hero who had fought in Patton’s 
3rd Army in Europe. Bob was a wonderful 
modeler and mentor, who encouraged me 
to build structures for his layout and enjoy 
operations. 

Another positive modeler influence 
was Bob Longo, who loved the Santa Fe and 
had started a newsletter about modeling 
the ATSF called High Iron. He helped me 
develop an interest in prototype modeling 
by researching and writing articles on the 
prototype and the correct models available 
to recreate the Santa Fe in HO. I also start-
ed corresponding with a Seattle-area Santa 
Fe modeler and researcher named John 
Thompson, who loved Cajon Pass as I did. 

With a growing family and a busy job 
working for Pan American World Airways, 
there wasn’t time to build another layout. 
However, living on the East Coast, I dis-
covered an incredible line of structure kits 
produced under the brand name Fine Scale 
Miniatures. I was hooked, and building 
structures became my passion, both from 
kits and scratchbuilt.

Another career change and move back 
to the West Coast enabled me to connect 
with a group of modelers interested in 
Santa Fe’s history. In 1996, I attended my 
first NMRA convention at Long Beach, 
California, and listened to many excellent 
clinics on modeling techniques. That fur-
ther fueled my desire to build and complete 
a Santa Fe-based HO model railroad when 
I had time and space. 

Boeing’s acquisition of McDonnell 
Douglas in 1997 moved me to the Pacific 
Northwest — where I had grown up — 
and I worked for Boeing as a Director of 
Commercial Marketing. I joined the Boeing 
Employees Model Railroad Club as well as 
the Puget Sound Model Railroad Engineers 

and could work on and operate large HO 
layouts designed for operation. After retire-
ment in 2001 and a move to our present 
home in Kent, Washington, I found both the 
time and space to consider building a layout. 

In 2004, I was recruited to help with the 
NMRA convention in Seattle, PSX 2004. 
By helping run the clinic program, I had 
qualified for the Association Volunteer and 
earned my first Achievement Certificate. 
The idea for the specific layout plan came 
from a clinic and articles by layout author 
David Barrow and his Cat Mountain & 
Santa Fe presented at an NMRA conven-
tion. I had space to build a separate 24-foot 
by 28-foot garage to house the layout. I had 
studied Santa Fe operations as well as the 
citrus industry that supplied so much of the 
traffic to the railroad in Southern California 
(Los Angeles Division), so I knew the area 
and operations I wanted to model. My 
friend John Thompson and I began host-
ing a Northwest Santa Fe mini-meet with 
clinics and model displays. From that group 
of interested local modelers, I recruited eight 
helpers to build my model railroad. The train 
room was built in 2005 and had all the track 
laid and scenery installed a year later. We 
started having operating sessions by 2007 
(“operate early and often” Byron Henderson 
had said at an OPSig clinic). I completed the 
layout by 2010, which includes more than 60 
structures, and we’ve been enjoying opera-
tions since then, including hosting a session 
of Sound Rails in 2012 and 2014. 

The next step was to have the layout cer-
tified for a Golden Spike award. During that 
process, the judges urged me to complete 
the other certificates for MMR. Author, 
Scenery, Structures, and Chief Dispatcher 
followed quickly. Although I had built the 
cars needed for that certificate, it took a stern 
reminder by Jack Hamilton, MMR, for me 
to finish the final two in the summer of 2014. 
I’m now serving on the 4th Division of PNR 
Board and am looking forward to assisting 
other modelers to complete their layouts and 
MMR. Thanks to the NMRA and everyone 
who assisted me on the journey, especially 
my modeling buddy Don Hubbard. What 
a great 60-year journey!

AP Certificates –Bill Messecar 
Association Volunteer

Model Railroad – Author
Master Builder – Scenery

Master Builder – Structures
Chief Dispatcher

Master Builder – Cars
Master Builder –Prototype Models


